

 MINUTES
December 9, 2008, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Linda Stanford, Wendy Ford, Larry Hammer, Bob McMahan, Michael Dougherty, Robert Kehrberg, Dana Sally, Brian Railsback, Scott Higgins, Beth Lofquist, AJ Grube, Ron Johnson, Marie Huff


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich



DISCUSSION

	Toward a Compelling Case for Increasing Graduate Assistantships (Wendy Ford)
	Wendy reviewed the handout with COD, specific to the revenue generated by graduate assistants.   Funding has not increased in assistantships since 2003.  Scott said they have tried to increase more student teaching assistants in certain areas – History, English, yet at the same time if they are graduate teaching assistants they need to meet SACS requirements and it takes preparation their first year (GATE program) to do so.  Many graduate teaching assistants are unsuccessful when they don’t have the preparation.  Scott endorses the use of more graduate teaching assistants as long as the preparatory opportunity is there.  Data shows that 87% of graduate teaching assistants are highly successful in their role with preparation.  Course evaluations by students go back to the department; therefore Scott has not seen those documents.  

Robert indicated the need to be reticent about where the money comes from for graduate teaching assistants.  We are looking at significant changes if we go to an 8% budget cut.  It might be profitable to use part time money to fund a graduate teaching assistantship and this puts the onus on the college.  More often grad students are leading labs and are not the instructor of record.  Discussion ensued.  



	Course Numbering System (Beth Lofquist and Larry Hammer)
	Larry distributed a hand out for COD review.   There is the possibility of switching to a four digit numbering system.   If we change we would need to institute in the fall of a year.  Wendy indicated at her previous institution they did this and just added a zero to the end of all existing course numbers.  Discussion ensued.  

One new feature in Banner A is the ability to extract and share catalogs with other Banner schools for the purpose of articulation – descriptions, etc.  That would make it easy for 14 of 16 institutions to share and could resolve some of the issues GA has.  We could possibly institute an inactive or on-notice status so if a course is not taught it could be reacquired without a lot of paper work.  If the course is not reactivated the system would automatically retire it and we would be able to reuse that number.  We could suggest if it is dormant for 10 years it could be reused---not ten years from when it was deleted.  The earliest we could implement this change would likely be 2011.  It would give us next year to clean up



	Action Item
	Larry will generate a report indicating the last time a course was offered.  Beth will bring this before the APRC as to whether we go with a 4 digit process and a review of this report.  Deans requested Larry email them a copy of the proposal he handed out today.



	EPA Non Faculty Promotion Process (Linda Stanford)

	Linda requested this agenda item be postponed until the next Council of Deans meeting.

	Board of Trustees Breakfast for Next Year – June 5 (Beth Lofquist)
	Kyle has asked that a couple of volunteers plan or suggest programs for the June 5 Board of Trustees Breakfast Program and bring back to the next COD.  The Council of Deans nominated Carol Burton for a program regarding the QEP.  Brian will work with her on this.  



	Recruitment Money for Searches (AJ Grube)
	AJ reviewed the handout with COD. She presented two scenarios:  1) we can keep amounts the same as last year or 2) we can instill a cap for tenure track and fixed term.  Any dollars saved will go toward our debt reduction.  The numbers here are set with the staffing plan.  We will hold some funds for resignations, retirements, and deaths – items that cannot be anticipated.  It was suggested not doing anything that would jeopardize the quality of the search process – this is one area we may not choose to cut.  Discussion ensued.  

AJ stated we can justify bringing just one person to campus if we are conscientious with phone interviews, phone conference calls and video conferencing.  Printed ads are required and cost up to $1500 each.  Ron suggested for Endowed Professorships, the recruitment dollars be embedded in the funding for these positions which in some cases have previously been left vacant for a year to build up funds for searches.  Are there restrictions in the nature of the funds for this use?  It was agreed that currently searches are underfunded.  

The deans agreed to stay with scenario number one.  Deans will act with the utmost prudence and return any dollars that are not utilized.  



	ET Funds for Distance Education (Kyle)

	This agenda item will be postponed until the next Council of Deans meeting.

	Certificate Programs (Pat)

	This agenda item will be postponed until the next Council of Deans meeting.

	Summer Session (Beth)
	This topic will be a significant part of our agenda on Tuesday of next week.  Beth asked if there are any pressing discussions that the deans want to bring up at this point.

Q:  How much do individual study courses pay?  

A:  So far the document indicates $115 per credit hour.  We will discuss this on Tuesday.  

Q:  How about internships?  

A:  This is yet to be discussed.  It needs to be college based.  We need to go down to a program level.  

Q:  What is the minimum enrollment to get paid?  

A:  Faculty need to generate enough money in tuition to pay their salary. We need a minimum standard for other expenses that goes across colleges.  

This summer will be a pilot and we will have to tweak or change as needed.    Discussion ensued.  

The pricing model is based on a minimum enrollment level based on salary.  Bob suggests the minimum be based on the salary and expenses associated with the class (salary plus fringe, etc.).  Discussion ensued.  This would give more flexibility to the colleges and takes the minutia out of the Provost Office.  We need a straight forward funding model with clarity regarding these issues.



	Action Items
	The deans have never received a spreadsheet from Distant Education – scenario data for summer school enrollment.  This has been requested from Pat.  Anne will follow up.
Beth will clarify the guidelines set forth by GA specific to travel courses and make sure they are consistent with internal practices.  

Beth will generate a report regarding a per credit hour sur charge to the Provost office based on last year’s numbers and provide this information next Tuesday.




REPORTS AND UPDATES

	Educational Outreach (Pat)
	This item will be postponed.


c:  Terry Welch
